CONGRATULATIONS!!
YOU HAVE BEEN SELECTED BY THE EMPLOYEE RECOGNITION
COMMITTEE TO RECEIVE THE P./.LD.E. AWARD
FOR THE 1ST QUARTER, 2016

April 19, 2016

The City Administrator, Mayor and Council would like to congratulate Dan Stroup on achieving
the 1°* Quarter P.R./.D.E. Award for 2016. You were nominated by your peers for your outstanding
commitment to the City of Gillette. You were chosen based on your ability to exemplify the City’s
core values: Productivity, Responsibility, /ntegrity, Dedication, and Enthusiasm.

To say that Dan exceeded the expectations of employees for the city would be an
understatement. In addition to his normal work duties, he has been assigned to conduct forensic
computer investigations. Corporal Stroup has recovered digital evidence for the Police
Department, Campbell County Sheriff's office and the Wyoming Division of Criminal
Investigation. There have been numerous cases where this type of evidence has played a key
role for charging suspects and gaining conviction on narcotic, burglary and robbery cases. One
of the most notable cases resulted in 38 counts of Possessing Child Pornography.

Dan maintains the utmost integrity with regard to keeping the information confidential as
required by state statue. With the numerous hours he has logged, he always displays exceptional
time management skills to accomplish these assignments. Although some of the images are
horrific and he says he will need to ‘bleach his eyes out’, his ultimate goal is to find closure for
the victims.

We are honored to present you with this P.R./.D.E. Award and encourage you to continue to be
an example to your co-workers. Please accept the thanks and recognition you deserve and have
truly earned for your outstanding performance and service to the citizens of the City of Gillette.

Sincerely,

LE::\/D'

J. Carter Napier Louise Carter-King
City Administrator _,I‘Vlayor, City of Gillette
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